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14th May, 2021

Dear Parents / Carers, 

It is important for the school staff and families to work collaboratively in order to achieve the best possible outcomes for our children. 

If an incident takes place in school, the only place that it can be resolved properly is in school. This is because school staff are correctly equipped to deal with these situations and can talk to any children or adults involved. School staff are uniquely positioned to speak to EVERYONE involved in a situation in order to hear the whole truth, not just half of the truth. 
It is highly ineffective and inappropriate to try to resolve in-school incidents through chat groups such as ‘Whatsapp’ or any other social media platform. It can also be just as ineffective trying to resolve in-school incidents by approaching other parents. 
As you may be aware, we actively encourage children to speak to an adult in school if something has happened. It is important that, as adults, we demonstrate the correct way to deal with situations. The correct way, in this case, is to speak directly to your child’s teacher if you have any concerns. 

Not only will this set a good example for our children, it will also be a step toward encouraging a friendlier, positive environment among our community. 

If you have any concerns, email admin@st-edmunds.towerhamlets.sch.uk or call reception and we will be more than happy to assist you. 
Gail O’Flaherty

Headteacher
